FMAC Minutes October 2011
In Attendance: Marguerite Cantu, Kee Warner, Marie Steen, Eddie Portillo, Edgar Cota Torres. Christina Martinez, Zena Mello, Catherine Mack, Ian Smith
September Minutes:  accepted. Two typos duly noted on last page.
Old Business:

Report on Website and FMAC member profiles. Jeffrey De Oca is handling both and was unable to attend. Edgar Cota Torres provided the report. 
Faculty Profiles

Only one faculty profile has been received. All faculty profile are needed within the next two weeks. Profile information can include classes taught, research areas, teaching specifics and other related materials deemed relevant. As discussed in the previous meeting—individual pictures are optional. Group picture have been suggested. It was also suggested that group pictures be taken during the New Faculty Reception.
FMAC Website

The FMAC website is in the process of being moved over to the Ingenix program from Serena and Jeff De Oca will received training from Sam Frank with the IT department.
Associate Vice Chancellor for Diversity Update:
Strategic Planning

Strategic Planning on Campus: Diversity committee is helping as one of sub groups to develop the new long term overall plan. There will be a Campus wide event October 20th, an input event called a Search Conference to collect information from a large group of people. Each hour will have a presentation and each sub group will have a station where people can interact.  The time slots are at 8 am, 9 am, 10 am, 11am, and noon.  The event will be in Berger Hall.
The main focus of the information gathering is what should the university keep from the current plan, eliminate and what should be created. For FMAC the largest area of input is to make sure inclusiveness is part of all areas of discussion.   
A brainstorming handout list was passed around to review. It represents the areas the sub group will be concentrating on: Trends and Development and Strategic Areas. This a working document for the group. The final Strategic plan must be done by January to before the Regents.
Diversity Champions Workshop with Carmen Williams went very well. Approximately ten UCCS diversity champions participated.
New Faculty Reception report

Date St: 5-7 pm 21st of October in the Library Apse upstairs. An email will be sent through the new faculty L-List. Edgar Cota Torres will create an invitation. Anthony Cordova will handle the catering through Sodexho. Donations for beverages are requested. An email to the FMAC list will be sent to request beverages donations. Sodexho can handle the bartending along with the food. Cristina Martinez will take care of name tags. Music will be provided by Russ Sankeah. New faculty will be called directly and invited. A new faculty list was circulated and the called will be shared amongst the FMAC members. 

Newcomer Faculty Interviews

Interviews are still in progress. New members are being contacted for interviews. A new list was passed around for sigh up. It was suggested that FMAC wait until spring to interview those new tenure track professors who started in the fall semester 2011.  Hillary Smith is working on compiling all current data.

Budget
No current changes in expenses. FMAC did receive an additional $100 this year for the overall budget.
EMAC Report: Edwardo Portillos
No additional monies were requested through EMAC, and FMAC will likely not received monies from them considering the monies that were provided during the previous year.
Emerging Leaders Program

The Emerging Leaders Program is working with the Women’s Committee at systems level on equal pay for women and faculty of color. The question put to the group is: is there an interest in FMAC to be part of the process, along with EMAC and ELP. One of the examples put forward was the discrepancy of the Boulder’s parental leave program compared to UCCS. Also to be look at - levels of consistency. Edwardo Portillos will contact with the women’s committee to see in what ways FMAC can work with them.
New Business: 

Languages and Culture
Languages and Culture is sponsoring a talk addressing Politics and Poetry with Anna Rossetti in116 UC Center 12 -2 pm 30th of November.
Languages and Cultures Emersion Programs

Marie Steen takes students to a language emersion program in Costa Rica for 4 weeks. The cost $2000 dollar (minus flight cost) There is also an emersion program to Spain- costing is almost double. Student recommendations are requested.

Marguerite Cantu: Induction

The El Pomar Milton E. Proby Cultural Heritage Room will be inducting Katherine Joyce Carpenter on Monday, November 14th, 2011, with a reception. Ms. Carpenter was a Native American deeply involved with cross cultural work.

Edgar Cota Torres:
Flyers for Prof. Ruben Martinez’s visit were passed around and posting and announcements were requested. The Dr. Martinez is sponsored by the Languages and Culture and FMAC. Dr. Martinez will talk, perform and take questions. The bookstore will also be acquiring some of Dr. Martinez’s books.
Su Theartro

Oct 13-30  Su Theartro “Enriques’s Journey” will be playing. The play Adapted and directed by Anthony Garcia and deals with immigration. This is Su Theartro’s biggest stage production to date.
Proposal: Katharine Mack

A proposal was put before the committee to bring Marcela Diaz, executive Director of Somos un Pueblo Unido – Katherine Mack requesting.  Ms. Diaz would be able to come in February. Her agenda and presentation material is flexible. It was suggested that the visit correlate with courses being taught in the spring semester on the Monday Wednesday time frame.  The budget, as presented, was, $750 total. Dr. Mack is also requesting from Matrix Center Speakers Series.

FMAC vote: EMAC funds still available from an earlier cancelled speaker can be used, as Ms. Diaz’ material covers similar ground. FMAC Agrees to sponsor. It was also suggested to request from the Dr. Warner addition funds to assist. Up to $500 would be covered by FMAC or FMAC cover the difference that is not covered by Dr. Warner and Matrix Center.
Next scheduled FMAC Meeting: November 4th, 2011.
